
 

Prez Sez, March 2024 

I don’t know about you, but I sure could use a break from all this rain.  While we needed the 
rain earlier this year, I think we have had enough for a while.  The one thing about Rain is that 
it makes the grass and weeds grow.  We could use help almost everywhere on the grounds 
with weed whacking, raking and general cleanup. Please bring your own equipment or get 
trained on the facilities lawnmower or weed whacker.   

Some projects are finally getting started, including the long-awaited solar lights for Ring 2.  We 
need some time to get the poles in the ground and the lights to get assembled, but it should 
extend PVRA’s useful riding time in Ring 2 by at least an hour.   

The Board is starting to interview new candidates for the Caretaker position.  We hope to find 
a suitable candidate soon.   

The end of the rain will dramatically increase the number of horse shows.  Your PVRA Show 
Managers need help both setting up and during show events to make shows a success.  To 
make it easier, members Corrie Vaus and Barbara Luena have worked together with PVRA’s 
web-mistress Vickie to make signing up for work hour opportunities easier.  We hope they 
present their new solution at the March General Meeting.   

On a sad note, PVRA member Becky Chambers recently lost her life.  She is the mother of Mel 
Galloway, PVRA’s Social Media person.   Please offer Mel and Ella Truelove your condolences.   

I hope you all will attend the March meeting held at the Mainstream Bar & Grill  at 7 pm on 
Tuesday March 5th.     

Janice Kall, President 
president@pvra.com 

 

 


